
We’re  with  you  President
Trump, Louisiana here we come
During  his  amazing  speech  at  his  Thank  You  USA  Rally,
president  elect  Trump  said  what  Americans  have  been
desperately longing to hear since the day mega-millions cast
their vote for Obama.

“For too long Washington has tried to put us in boxes. They
separate us by race, by age, by income, by geography, by place
of birth. We spend too much time focusing on what divides us.
Now is the time to embrace the one thing that truly unites us.
You know what that is? America!”

Imagine the awesome impact of these unifying words had they
come out of the mouth of Obama 8 years ago, America’s first
black president.

As a black man who despises the Left’s on-going campaign to
keep Americans divided into supposed victimized voting blocs,
Trump’s words were beautiful music to my ears.

President  Trump  also  humbly  said  We  the  People  are  the
movement and that he is only the messenger. Trump called upon
us to help him make America great again; make America first.

I am with you Mr President. My Conservative Campaign Committee
is on our way to Louisiana. The Left is desperately trying to
deceive Americans into believing Trump does not have a mandate
to  hit-the-brakes  and  turn  America’s  bus  around  from
continuing  down  Obama’s  road  to  making  America  last.
Therefore, Democrat’s have pumped over $2 million into the
December  10th  U.S.  Senate  Louisiana  runoff  race  between
Republican John N. Kennedy and Democrat leftist-radical Obama
minion Foster Campbell.

The mission our CCC team has chosen to accept is to go into
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Louisiana and secure a rock-solid in-your-face victory for
Kennedy. Thus, Kennedy’s strong victory will help thwart the
Left’s lie that Trump does not have a mandate. Any help you
can  give  us  would  be  awesome;  phone-from-home  and  etc.
mailto:PhoneFromHome@ConservativeCampaign.org The election is
less than a week a way.

Oh, our CCC team also plans to enjoy some great Louisiana
gumbo.

“I’m melting!” cried the Wicked Witch after Dorothy threw a
bucket of water on her. It appears buckets of millions of
anti-Hillary pro-Trump votes have not been able to destroy
America’s Wicked Witch of the West, Hillary Clinton. This
deplorable woman simply will not go away.

While Jill Stein is the public face of the 3 state recount
scheme to steal the election from We the People, Hillary is
behind it. Leaving no unprecedented conniving stone un-turned
to  thwart  the  will  of  voters,  Wicked  Witch  Hillary  has
implemented, “Operation Rub-Out the Electors.” Her people sent
threatening letters to electors trying to bully them to go
against the will of voters in their states by not voting for
Trump on December 19th. Imagine Wicked Witch Hillary’s behind
closed-doors temper tandem, “Screw you voters, I’m taking this
@%&#@*% election!”

Hillary’s delusional plots to overturn the election are also
about branding Trump’s victory illegitimate; furthering the
Left’s lie that Trump does not have a mandate. And may I say
the Left is pulling out all the stops to destroy/undermine
Trump’s presidency even before the man is inaugurated. You can
not turn on your TV without being bombarded with a tsunami of
news shows attacking Trump, putting a negative spin on his
character, decisions and intellect.

This is the same media that gave Bill Clinton a pass, claiming
any  president  offered  oral  sex  from  an  intern  would  have



gleefully accepted it. The same media that had no problem with
Obama lying to Americans about keeping their doctor and giving
our enemy $150 billion to fund terrorism. The same media that
could not care less about Hillary’s documented lies, multiple
crimes and scandals.

Wacko black Democrat talking head operative Symone Sanders was
on TV claiming Trump saying “make America great again” is
racist, taking us back to slavery. This woman is insane. She
is spewing the absurd crap from the Left we have been putting
up with for 8 years.

Meanwhile, political brainy-acs on both sides still do not
understand why We the People excitedly rallied behind alpha-
male Trump. All we wanted was a leader with the courage to
say, “Enough!”

Ms Sanders and her ilk should be rejected and thrown on the
putrid smelling junk-heap of Leftist divisiveness to rot in
the  bright  sunlight  of  freedom,  liberty  and  national
brotherhood. Folks, I am so done with these evil people on the
Left.

We the American People have your back President Trump. Go for
it brother! We are with you all the way! Thanks and God Bless!

Lloyd Marcus, Proud Unhyphenated American
Chairman – CampaignToDefeatObama.com
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